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BINTULU PORT AUTHORITY 

PORT NOTICE 
 

BINTULU PORT NOTICE 

No. 35/2024 

Date: 1 October 2024 

 

To: Shipping Community 

 

Applicable to:  This notice is brought to the attention of and not limited to the ship 

manager/owner, agent, master and officer, crew of ships, terminal 

operator, and port operator.  

 

NOTICE TO CONDUCT ENVIRONMENTAL MONITORING WORK WITHIN BINTULU 

PORT WATER LIMIT   

 

1.  TAKE NOTE that the above campaign will commence work from                   

1 to 31 October 2024.  

 

2. Please be informed that the above activity will be conducted from 

0600 hours to 1800 hours (daylight only) with the following particulars: 

 

 2.1 Vessel involved in this activity: 

     

Vessel Name Type of Vessel 

Water Taxi (QBT5473SP) Passenger Boat 

 

 2.2 Location of sampling works: 

   

No. Location 

1 First Inner Harbour 

2 Second Inner Harbour 

3 LNG Jetty 3 
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3. Therefore, all vessels are advised to keep clear the area for vessel 

involved in this activity at a distance off 100m. 

 

4. Mike Kilo (Bintulu Port control tower) has the right to stop this activity 

without any prior notice to protect the port operation.  

 

5. The vessel involved shall alert nearby vessels coming in close proximity 

during this campaign and also be reminded to activate her AIS system 

continuously.  

 

6.  For any case of emergency, please refer to the Emergency Response 

Procedure. Mike Kilo shall be informed immediately at channel 12.  

 

7. For any other further queries, please call Ms. Nur Waffa 

Syazwani Binti Mazlan at 016-5783254. 

 

 

  

The above notice is enforced with immediate effect until further notice.  

 

REGULATORY DIVISION 

BINTULU PORT AUTHORITY 

 

 

 


